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               Acting Principal’s Report 
 

Welcome back to all students, parents, staff and friends for Term 4. I 

hope you had an opportunity to relax and enjoy some time with your 

loved ones. For me, I spent a lot of time in the garden and did a little 

bit of school work here and there too. 

 

Security 

Unfortunately during the school holidays we had a significant break 

in during the early hours of a Friday morning. Many items were    

stolen out of our shed along with tools from tradespeople who have been working on our 

rooves. An investigation is currently ongoing and we are hopeful for the tools to be returned. 

This act has delayed some of the building works along with maintenance work around our 

school. 
 

I have invested into our school by increasing security with more lighting, cameras and regular 

patrols. If any school community members do notice anything suspicious out of school hours, 

we do encourage you to call 000. 
 

I love the fact that our school grounds are utilised by the community to play basketball,     

football and for young children to play on the playground equipment. I would like this to    

continue. 

 

Building Works 

The infant building has almost been completed and we will in the coming weeks have Rooms 1 

to 6 back in their original rooms. 
 

The office building is partially completed and access to and from the front office can occur. 

With car parking being very tight at the moment we ask that parents do not park in the car 

park out the front of the school office as there is limited space. 

 

Division Athletics Carnival 

I had the pleasure of seeing some of our 12 students compete at the Southern Peninsula    

Division Athletics Carnival on Wednesday this week. All students should be very proud to 

make it to this level of competition. The southern division is one of the top divisions across the 

state. 
 

OCTOBER 

12th 

Graduation Photos 

 

24th—27th 

Year 5 Urban Camp 

 

27th 

World Teacher’s Day 

 

30th—3rd November 

Dental Van Visit 

 

 



All students performed very well and should be proud. 
 

Congratulations to Zac (Shot Put) and Jayden (Hurdles) who progress to the Regional Championships in a fortnight’s time. 

 

InitiaLit —Jodie Hornsby, Assistant Principal 

Eastbourne and Rosebud Secondary College have been working together to improve literacy outcomes for our students. 

This has involved some Professional Learning about the Science of Learning. We have been discussing latest brain research 

and how humans learn. 
 

This was followed up with some more collaboration when the Literacy Specialist from Rosebud secondary delivered some 

learning for our Gr 3-6 staff about the explicit teaching of reading and analysing more complex text. She has also been 

working here onsite with some identified students from Year 6 to prepare them for Secondary School. 
 

In F-2, staff have been learning about the Science of Reading and implementing a new program called InitiaLit. We are very 

fortunate to be financially supported by the Mornington Peninsula Foundation to acquire this new program and resources. 

Our students have the best possible chance to have success in reading. 

 

Jamie Sharp 

Acting Principal 

 

 






